
 

 

 

  STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 

  DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
BEVERLY EAVES PERDUE  EUGENE A. CONTI, JR. 

GOVERNOR   SECRETARY 
 

 

December 8, 2009 
 

Memo to:  Pre-bid Attendees 
From:        Rick Nelson, Asst. State Bridge Management Engineer 
Subject:     Pre-bid Minute and Addendum 
                  Project R-3307A Carteret Co. Bridge 29 Grid Floor Replacement & Painting 
 
Opened meeting at 10:25 PM, on December 3, 2009 at the New Bern District Office.  There were no late 
comers. 
 
Distributed Plans and bid Proposals. 
 
Proposal: 

 
1. Pg. 23, 4.0 Inspection, 2nd paragrapgh– The frequency of testing for chlorides will be 3 tests per leaf 

(6 total). 
 
General: 
 
 Resident Engineer for the project will be Johnny Metcalfe.  Submittals will be sent to Mr. Metcalfe’s 

office and forward to central bridge.  Submittals include but not limited to containment, hazardous 
materials, wash water, safety. 

 The Center Lock Assemblies (pg 17) will be supplied by the NCDOT and installed by the 
Contractor.  Operational check will be performed under service conditions.   

 Contractor is required to maintain span balance during construction. 
 The grid floor will not be painted.  Containment to extend under grid floor.  
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:00 PM. 
 
These minutes are made part of the contract. 

 
 

 


